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THE ADDISON CSD BOARD OF EDUCATION (BOE) WILL HOLD A BUSINESS MEETING ON WEDNESDAY, APRIL 17th AT 6:00 PM  

IN THE HIGH SCHOOL CAFETERIA.  

#4 

#6 

Academic All-Stars: Stars Shining Bright 
 Academic All-Stars is a club advised by Ad-
dison High School’s beloved Mrs. English and Miss 
Havens. Academic All-Stars is a group of students 
who enjoy academic trivia and compete against oth-
er schools. Matches begin in February and typically 
end around the month of April. Each school has two 
teams: team A and team B. The Addison team is 
comprised of: Seniors: Katharine A. (A), Bryson C. 
(B), Juniors: Sarah M. (A), Skylar H. (A), Sopho-
mores: Kaylee K. (A), Lillian Z. (A), Seth S. (A), 
and Freshman: Adrianna N. (B), Johnny C. (A) And 
Karra K. (B). 
 Every Monday of the week from February 
until March, the team travels to other high schools to 
compete or hosts the match at their own school. Ad-

dison is in the medium-large division of the Aca-
demic All-Stars bracket. Other schools that help 
make up this bracket are: Campbell-Savona, Canis-

teo-Greenwood and Naples. 
 This year, the Academic All-Stars team 
earned the title of Medium-Large School Division 
champs. After an exciting set of rounds, Addison 

beat a feisty Hornell team with a score of 33-27. 
This won them the championship of the Medium-
Large/Large School Division. Katharine A. was also 

awarded the William P. Lentz Academic All-Stars 
Scholarship.  

 “I would like to thank some of the people who we couldn't have done this without. I 

would like to first thank our advisors, Mrs. English and Ms. Havens. Without them, this team 
could not have come together to make this happen. Secondly, I would like to thank our supporters
-those who made it to the matches and those who couldn't; every ‘Good luck’ made a world of 

difference to us. Special thanks is also in order for our very own Mrs. Clark who designed t-shirts 
we adorned following our win, and the goody bags that 
came with them. And, thank you to all of the teachers 

who have blessed us with their knowledge that took us 
there in the end; however, I think the most important 
thank you I could give to anyone is to my companions. 

The teammates who set their minds to the task and 
walked this path with me. It was a different experience 
and one I’ll never forget” quotes Bryson C.     

By Bryson Crandall 

                        BOCES Opportunities for Students  

 The Addison students have an opportunity to attend the GST BOCES 
Cooper’s campus in their junior and senior years. It gives kids chances to partici-

pate in hands-on activities, instead of sitting in a traditional classroom all day. 
There are many different CTE programs they can choose to study: Animal  
Science, Automotive Technology, Building Construction, CISCO Networking 
Academy, Collison Repair & Refinishing Tech, Cosmetology, Criminal Justice, 

Culinary Arts, Digital Media Arts, Heavy Equipment, Nurse Assisting, and 
Welding & Machine Trades. With these trades, students usually do not have to 
take a math or science class during their junior or senior year, and they may not 

be required to take an English class their senior year as it is taught in their trade. 
“The work in my trade can be challenging sometimes, but at the end of the day, I 
know it’s all going to be worth it,” said a junior in the Cosmetology program.  

 By attending BOCES, there are endless opportunities for the students. 
Even some employers hire students who are still in their CTE programs.  
Students also have a career option as soon as they graduate and can go to college 

with the credits. They work hard to learn more about their field. One of the high 
school counselors stated, “I am a huge supporter of students attending vocational 
programs at BOCES. It provides students with an opportunity to learn skills that make them employable immediately out of 

high school.  Many of these trades and skills are in areas that are needed in the workforce.”   
 BOCES provides a hands-on component that a lot of students really enjoy. “Many of our students who attend BOCES 
become more successful in their classes at Addison [High School] because they are starting to experience a lot of success in 

their vocational program and it translates across all the work that they are doing” said Mrs. M. Clark, high school counselor. 
BOCES is a phenomenal option for students that excel and benefit from hands-on work, which is not offered in traditional 
school. A senior who takes building trades said, “It helped me find something I’m good at and [is] helping me find what I want-

ed to do with my future.” BOCES is an excellent place to help you figure out what one is good at and helps create a potential 
future you may not have thought possible.                 By: Katie Miles 
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                                                            Senior Spotlight: Class of 2024 

Roller-skating Event  

Middle School PTO sponsored a community-
wide skating event that was a huge hit with stu-

dents and adults.  Members from NY’s premier 
roller derby team, Dolls of  
Destruction, were on hand to 
assist newer skaters.  Middle 

school counselor, Mrs.  
VanSant, is a member of the 
roller derby team. 

 

  

                        Aleaya V. 
 
Favorite part of high school?  
Going to all the sporting events. 
 
What are your plans after high school? 
My plans for after high school are to get my 
cosmetology license and move to Syracuse 
to go to Bryant & Stratton for nursing while 
still doing cosmetology on side. 
 
Favorite staff member? 
Mr. Greenfield 
 
Where do you see yourself in 10 years? 
I would see myself somewhere down south. 
 
What advice would you give to  
younger students?  
Be kind-you never know what someone’s 
going through.  

                        Kaylah F. 

 
Favorite part of high school?  

Making friends and memories 
 

What are your plans after high school? 
Favorite staff member? 

Go to a trade school for dental 
 
Favorite staff member? 
Ms. Aldrich 
 
Where do you see yourself in 10 years? 

Working, setting goals and achieving them. 
 
What advice would you give to  
younger students?  

Just show up-in the end it helps you more 
than you think. 

 
Valley Early Childhood School News 

 
The Valley celebrates birthdays and good Knights eve-
ry Friday. They celebrated St. Patrick’s Day on Friday, 
March 15th.  
The students also practice  
Restorative Circles in their 
classrooms at the Valley 
School.  

Tuscarora Elementary 
School  

Celebrates St. Patrick’s 
Day 

 



 

 

Senior Faculty Day 
On Friday, March 15th, Addison Seniors took part in the annual Senior Faculty Day. They were paired with 
teachers of their choice and taught their classes for the day. It is always a fun and beneficial experience.  
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    ACE Biology: Vertebrates Fetal Pig Dissection Lab  
Mr. DeRycke’s ACE Biology class dissected pigs in lab with the main purpose of finding major parts of the organ systems and 

identifying the functions of said parts.        By Nick Levy 

St. Patrick’s Day Fun 

 
Middle and High School 

staff put on their best 
leprechaun attire for a 

spirited day of fun. 
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Valley Celebrates  
birthdays, Good Knights 

an even a duck visit.  

     Through the Eyes of Franny (F. Rossi ) 
                 When I first met my host family at the airport, they warmly wel-

comed me. The first thing we did was buy a Bills shirt because they are die-
hard Buffalo fans, and I am too now.  Moving 
away from all my family and friends has  
never really been hard for me, I love travel-

ling and exploring new places and cultures 
and I quickly adapted to being in Addison.  
Here I played soccer for the first time; my 

teammates and I created a very tight bond 
throughout the season. We had an amazing 
run and won most of our games, which  

eventually led us to win the Counties Champi-
onship, which the school hadn’t won in a while.  Another experience that I had the opportunity 
to live was playing basketball. Basketball is the sport I love, and I have been playing for years. 

Playing it in the United States had always been a far dream that here came to reality. Unfortu-
nately, as a team we didn’t do as well as soccer, but we still had fun and enjoyed all the little 
moments, especially home games and my favorite one: Senior Night. 

By Francesco Rossi  

    7th Grade Life Skills Class 
 
 Ag in the classroom is a 
program Mrs. Thompson’s 7th 
grade health class holds once a 
month. The program is through the 
Cornell Cooperative Extension. The 
program has allowed the students to 
do different ag-related activities 
and listen to different speakers 
about jobs in agriculture.  
 During the month of March, 
Michelle Chase (4H coordinator) 
visited to talk to students about ca-
reers in agriculture. Michelle first gave a presentation about different career paths there are in 
agriculture. Students then took an online quiz that matched them with an agricultural career 
that best fit them. Students were thrilled by the results, varying from crop specialists to pilots.  
 Overall, this program 
is extremely beneficial to stu-
dents as it broadens the per-
spective of students in terms 
of potential career paths. 
 The Life Skills class 
also welcomed a Sergeant 
from the National Guard.  
 
By Kylene Stierly 

 
SCHOOL BUDGET 
PRESENTATIONS 

 
If you have a group that 

regularly meets and would 
like district representatives 
to attend a group meeting 
to discuss the budget and 
answer questions, please 

contact Kristie Mather, Dis-
trict Clerk at 607-359-2244 
x 1 to make arrangements. 

 
 


